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EDITOR 
Rtn. Julie Kamuzze-Musoke  

 
 

Arch Klumph famously said: “We should not live for 
ourselves alone but for the joy in doing good for      
others”.  And so it is with the Rotary Foundation 
which we are dedicating to this month.  The Rotary 
Foundation is an investment arm for Rotary        
International.  It is what enables us to do good in the 
world. 
 

Our cover page was taken from Rotary Club of    
Mengo where the Katikiro of Buganda Charles    
Peter Mayiga was honoured with a Paul Haris Fellow 
(PHF). 
 

In this edition our Country Grants Chair James 
Nkooka takes us through the club qualification   
process for   Global Grants.  We also get a chance to 
understand President Riseley’s challenge to plant a 
tree for every member by Earthday, April 22, 2018. 
 

This edition also features some of the exciting    
Rotary events that took place in our district during 
the month of October 2017. 
 

The Wave Team congratulates all Rotary Clubs for 
organizing such successful signature events during 
the month.  We are confident that all proceeds will 
enable us do even more good in the world.   
 

We thank each one of you who has shared           
interesting information in the Wave. We are indeed 
grateful.  Well done! 

EDITORIAL  

THE 
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In many ways, The Rotary Foundation is 
an invisible presence in our clubs. Most 
of what we do in our clubs and our     
districts, on a weekly basis, we do      
without the active involvement of the 
Foundation. But our Foundation is        
invisible in our clubs in the same way the 
foundation of a building is invisible when 
you're in it: Just because you don't see it 
doesn't mean it's not holding you up.  
 
The Foundation that enabled Rotary to 
take on polio is, in many ways, the     
foundation upon which our Rotary       
service is built. For 100 years, since it 
came into existence with a first donation 
of $26.50, the Foundation has supported 
and strengthened our service, enabled 
our ambitions, and allowed us to be the 
organization that we are. Because of the 
Foundation, Rotarians know that if we 
have the ambition and put in the work, 
very little is truly beyond us.  

It is an incredibly effective model that  
we have here in Rotary, one that no 
other organization can match. We 
are completely local and completely 
global: We have local skills,            
connections, and knowledge in over 
35,000 clubs, in nearly every country 
of the world. We have a deserved 
reputation for transparency,        
effectiveness, and good business 
practices, and because we are highly 
skilled professionals as well as        
volunteers, we achieve a level of    
efficiency that very few other         
organizations can approach.  
 
To put it simply, a dollar given to The 
Rotary Foundation has a great deal 
more muscle than a dollar given to 
most charities. If you want to spend a 
dollar on Doing Good in the World, 
you can't do better than to spend it 
with the Foundation. That is not just  

ROTARY  

INTERNATIONAL NEWS 

Ian H.S. Riseley 

President 

Rotary International  

President’s Message 

me speaking out of pride; it is verifiably 
true and is reflected in our rankings by  
independent organizations.  
 
In the Foundation's centennial year,  
Rotarians surpassed our goal of raising 
$300 million. If you were part of that     
achievement, you have been part of 
something tremendous. Somewhere in 
the world, some place you have       
probably never been, people you may 
never meet will lead better lives         
because of you.  Ultimately, it is our 
Foundation that lets us make good on 
our core beliefs: that we can make a 
difference, that we have an obligation to 
do so, and that  working together, as 
well and as efficiently as we can, is the 
only way to effect real and lasting 
change.  

1 
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District Governor’s 
Message 

 

We direct our efforts in Promoting 
peace, Fighting disease, Providing clean 
water, Saving mothers and children, 
Supporting education and Growing  
local economies to  enhance our local 
and global impact.  
 

I am encouraging each one of you to 

make your highest level of The Rotary 

Foundation contribution as a tribute to 

our own late Rotary International   

President Elect Sam Owori, who       

carried the flag of District 9200 to the 

pinnacle of Rotary.   

During this month, let it be our         

obligation as  Rotarians of his home 

District to do something different in his 

memory.   

Many thanks to those who have       
already made their initial   contribution 
to The Rotary Foundation and those 
many more who will do so before the 
end of the year.    
 

I now invite you to join me at the     

Rotary Foundation dinner scheduled  

for December 9, 2017 at Las Vegas 
Gardens in Bunga where we shall 
acknowledge, appreciate and        
recognize those that will have made 
contributions to the Rotary        
Foundation.   
 

My Mission Green Presidents I     
encourage you to mobilize your 
members to contribute towards the 
foundation so as to be recognized 
that day.   Once you receive their 
contributions remit to RI so that we 
can follow up for their regalia to be 
here on time. 
 

Remember, as Rotarians we are 

here to make a difference!   

Fellow Rotarians: 
 

In the Rotary calendar year, the month of  
November is dedicated to the Rotary     
Foundation. It's often during this month 
that every Club President and Club      
Foundation Chair makes a major pitch to 
strive to achieve the club's Foundation 
goal. Each year our district shows the    
Rotary world what a district can do in    
raising funds for Our Foundation.  
 

It is in this month of November that the 
Foundation is brought to the attention of 
members and it should be the month 
which generates a strong response        
towards the club Foundation goals.        
Rotarians want to know about the good 
which accrues from their giving, and they 
usually wish to witness the works of their 
own club in using Foundation funds to  
accomplish club-based service work. 
 

I encourage all Rotary clubs within our  
District to hold club fundraising activities 
to complement the contributions made by 
individual members towards the Rotary 
Foundation. Non-Rotarians can also give 
to the Foundation, and I have found that 
when others outside of Rotary learn about 
the work of our Foundation they are very 
impressed. It is that unrivaled network of 
Rotarians in over 33,300 Rotary clubs 
throughout the world which convinces 
others that all funds available do reach 
those in need.   
 

The Rotary Foundation Benefactor and 
Bequest programs should not be            
forgotten. Assigning part of an estate to 
the Permanent Fund may not only be a 
meaningful way to give but it will also    
ensure the ongoing health of our          
Foundation.   
 

Every Rotarian should strive to contribute 
something to the Rotary Foundation.  
However small your donation may be, it 
will Make A  Difference in somebody's life 
- that someone you may never meet will 
thank Rotary for changing their life.  There 
are so many in this world who need help, 
and our Foundation is a very sound        
investment for everyone! If you won't 
help, then who  will?  If not Now, then 
when?  

Kenneth Wycliffe Mugisha 
District Governor 2017-18 
Rotary Club of Muyenga 
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Greetings My Rotary Family: 

God is great. We have made it to the 

month of Giving “Rotary Foundation 

Month”. It only takes people with      

giving hearts to be part of this           

prestigious    organization. We all know 

Rotary is not for the rich, but for the 

rich at heart. We have all given           

generously in terms of time and financ-

es. Thank you all.  

However there are those that have    

taken a step further and given to the  

Rotary Foundation. Having started with 

only $26.5 in 1917 and now worth close 

to $1 billion with over $900 million 

worth of assets recorded in 2016. This 

has been realized because selfless     

people like you have sacrificed and   

foregone some luxuries in life in support 

of this foundation. 

The Rotary Foundation is a non-profit 

corporation that supports the efforts of 

Rotary International to achieve world 

understanding and peace through       

international humanitarian, educational, 

and cultural exchange programs 

The mission of The Rotary Foundation is 

to enable Rotarians to advance world 

understanding, goodwill, and peace 

through the improvement of health, the 

support of education, and the              

alleviation of poverty. The Rotary     

Foundation helps fund our                   

humanitarian activities, from local      

service projects to global initiatives. 

The Rotary Foundation transforms your 

gifts into service projects that change 

lives both close to home and around the 

world. However we cannot attain this 

unless we apply for global grants so that 

we can utilize the funds availed to       

Amina Nasaazi 
District Rotaract Representative 

2017-2018 
Rotaract Club of Bukoto 

NO. NAME CLUB 

1. Nasaazi Amina Rotaract Club of Bukoto 

2. Jjuko Mumiransanafu Rotaract Club of Kampala the Core 

3. Nekesa Barbra Rotaract Club of Mbale 

4. Mpaata Zahara Rotaract Club of Bukoto 

5. Bagalana Ibrahim Rotaract Club of Lake Victoria 

6. Mukwaya Alex Rotaract Club of Kololo 

7. Muwonge Thomas Musso Rotaract Club of Nangabo 

8. Kabyesiza Josephine Rotaract Club of Bukoto 

not only get them exposed to the       

process but will also help them benefit 

from the grant attained hence enabling 

them to transform their communities.  

This mentorship will also be extremely 

beneficial to these  future Rotarians. 

Let us work together and make a           

difference together. 

enable us do more sustainable      

projects. 

My humble appeal to you as           

Rotarians is to partner with the      

Rotaract clubs you sponsor and guide 

them so that they can also benefit 

from this foundation. The youth have 

also endeavored to give to the     

foundation.  

There are several Rotaractor that 

have become PHF’s because they 

have sacrificed something to donate 

to the foundation.  I have shared with 

you the eight Rotaractors who have 

contributed to the Rotary             

Foundation.   Partnering with the 

youth when applying for grants will 
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D9211—CLUB QUALIFICATION PROCESS 

Contributed by Rtn. James Nkooka 

James Nkooka is the Country 
Grants Chair for Uganda from   
Rotary Club of Bweyogerere 

Namboole 

“The Rotary Foundation is not to 
build monuments of brick and stone.  

If we work upon marble, it will    
perish; if we work on brass, time will 
efface it; if we rear temples they will 

crumble into dust; but if we work 
upon immortal minds … we are    
engraving on those tablets some-

thing that will brighten all eternity.”  
- Arch C. Klump, December 1928 

"We should not live for  
ourselves alone, but for the 

joy in doing good for      
others."   – Arch C. Klumpf  
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THE ROTARY FOUNDATION – EMBODIMENT OF HOPE 
stories about TRF.   
 

This is the time to say thanks to our 
partners and those who donate to the 
Foundation. It is also the time to call 
on more partners and donors.  It is the 
time to give accountability even at 
club level. It is the time to take stock of 
knowledge built from what we have 
been doing, what bettering people’s 
lives means, and examine where we 
can do better.  
 

Truly, Rotary’s stock of knowledge 
continues to enable to identify areas 
of needs, appropriately apply expertise 
and render diverse perspectives to the 
problems. Through this, Rotary has 
demonstrated its ability to tackle any 
size of challenge successfully.  It is   
Rotarians’ spirit of voluntarism that 
makes them see people’s problems 
differently and act differently. 
 

Voluntarism is a two-way street. As 
volunteers help to generate positive 
changes for others, their owned lives 
are often transformed by the act of 
volunteering itself. The benefits of  
volunteering are enormous. For       
instance, health seems to improve 
both physically and mentally for those 
who give of themselves for others.  
Volunteering is truly getting behind 
something one believes in. Others may 
call it a calling.  It is a spirit that comes 
to you through having always a        
conviction of making others better. 
You feel very satisfying to do good to 
someone you don’t know.  
 

Therefore, TRF gives Rotarians a vent, 
a vessel and an opportunity to reach 
further.  Together, TRF gives Rotarians           
opportunities to cause bigger changes 
and in a shorter time.  It is against this 
that I wish Rotarians to reflect on TRF 
this month, spreading hope. 

Fellow Rotarians  

Our District Governor 
Kenneth, is one of the 
most passionate    
Rotarians about the 

Foundation and has therefore          
committed our District to one million  
dollar TRF target for the year 2017-18. 

He wants each Rotarian to make their 
highest level of TRF contribution as a 
tribute to our own late RIPE Sam Owori, 
who carried the flag of District 9200 to 
the pinnacle of Rotary. We therefore 
have an obligation as Rotarians of his 
home District to do something different 
in his memory.  We need to walk with 
our District Governor to Toronto with a  
million dollars.   There   various options 
available for each  member to make a 
contribution.  Foundation giving, where 
a member contributes $26.5, Every   
Rotarian Every Year of $100, Paul Harris 
Fellow of $1000.  Besides a Rotarian is 
also at   liberty to commit to make a               
contribution of $1000 every year as 
Paul Harris Society member.  However 
any amounts given over and above 
$1000 is also welcome and it puts you 
in the category of a multiple Paul Harris 
Fellow.  This goes up to the $10,000 
where you earn yourself the celebrated 
title of a Major Donor.  Major Donors 
too have levels ranging from level 1 of  
$10,000 level 2 of $25,000 level 3 
$50,000 and level 4 of $75,000 as well 
as more categories above.  Make your 
choice as a Rotarian.  In order to 
acknowledge, appreciate and recognize 
those that will have made                  
contributions, a TRF  recognition       
dinner is being organized and is slated 
for December 9, 2017.  Be there! 

By Rtn. Godfrey O. Omoding 

Godfrey Okello Omoding is a a member of 
the Rotary Club of  Kampala  Naalya 

on TRF, let us as Rotarians remember 

that the contributions we are making 

are    increasingly touching many in the 

world.  We may not know them neither 

it is a must that we know them. What is        

important are our good will, actions and 

wishes. Our wish to have a world free 

from diseases which solutions are    

readily available, yet many hardly have 

access to them. Our wish to have a 

peaceful world, where every one is     

joyful wherever (s)he is.  We remain 

hopeful that access to basic services 

such as: Peace and Conflict Resolution, 

Disease prevention and treatment,   

Water and sanitation, Maternal and 

child health, Basic education and         

Literacy, and Economic and Community 

Development stop being luxury to 

many. We remain steadfast that        

economic gaps will be narrowed, and 

looking forward to the world where  

every household and community has a 

smile of hope. It is this month that     

Rotarians ought to reflect on their very 

contribution to TRF.  It is the time      

Rotarians ask themselves tough       

questions, yet fulfilling ones on what 

they have done, even as individuals.  It 

is the time like this that wakens us to 

act unreservedly. Of course, our acting 

is not a show of popularity to the world.  

It is a show of passion to have a better 

world that radiates from inside us.   It is 

the time to reflect on how far we have 

shared our love with others and tell real  

The Rotary Foundation 

(TRF) is an embodiment 

of hope to the world.  

The spirit of voluntarism 

drives this hope. This 

month, as we celebrate 

By Rtn. Mike K. Sebalu 

Mike Kennedy Sebalu  is the 
 District TRF Fundraising Chair 

& a member of Rotary Club of  Bukoto 
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HOW IS YOUR CLUB DOING WITH 
PRESIDENT RISELEY’S CHALLENGE TO 

PLANT A TREE FOR EVERY MEMBER BY 
EARTHDAY, APRIL 22, 2018? 

 

1.2 MILLION TREE PLANTING CHALLENGE  
DISTRICT CHECKLIST IDEAS AND GUIDELINES 

2017—2018 
 Set a Tree Planting Goal 
 Name a District Tree Delegate 

 Works with Clubs to identify goals and Chart progress 

 Liaison with ESRAG resources and teleconference Q&A 
 
 Tree Planting opportunities to meet the challenge 

 In Rotarians’ backyards 

 At Schools and places of business 

 Partnering with international Rotary Projects 
 

 Plan a Strategy:  Mix and Match, make your goal! 

 Partnerships with conservation and municipal agencies 
 Financial contributions to tree-planting partners 

 Tree planting family, school, and social events 
 Clubs count trees planted.  Report to District or to ESRAG’s Tree Counter: http://esrag.org/trees-planted 
 

 Check out the resources on Tree Planting at the ESRAG website http://esrag.org/getting-started 
 Rotary Club projects https://www.esrag.org/rotary-tree-planting-projects 

 National and international tree planting organisations associated with Rotary  
       https://www.esrag.org/tree-planting-resources 
 Guidelines for choosing a project (District 9810, Australia) 
 

 Questions?  Write to trees @esrag.org 

 Take pictures and send them to us.  Tell us your stories!  
 Write to trees@esrag.org 

 Have fun! 6 
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On Thursday, October 26, 2017 Rotary Uganda signed 
a Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) with the 
National Agricultural Research Organisation (NARO) to 
plant over 20 million trees.  The purpose of the MOU 
was to get into a partnership to support Mission 
Green to restore a green environment through     
afforestation.  The understanding will last for five 
years where Rotary will cooperate with NARO to help  
define where to plant the trees and the types of trees 
to fit in each area selected.  The signing ceremony 
was Attended by     District Governor Kenneth Wycliff 
Mugisha, Rotary Uganda Country Chair Rebecca 
Mukasa Mutaawe, Director General NARO                 
Dr. Ambrose Agona, Director National Forestry       
Resources Research Institute Hillary Agaba and NARO 
Principle Public Relations Officer Charlotte Kemigisha. 

ACHIEVEMENTS ROTARY UGANDA PARTNERS WITH 
NARO TO PLANT 20 MILLION TREES Environment  

Business  

Training  

ROTARY LEADERSHIP INSTITUTE (RLI)GRADUATES 

On Saturday, October 28, 2017 Rotary Leadership Institute graduated sixteen Rotarians 
and one Rotaractor who completed the graduate class.  This was at Protea Hotel, Kampala.  
RLI Graduate Programme is for Rotarians and Rotaractors  who did their undergraduate 
course and completed RLI Parts 1, 2 and 3.  The RLI Graduate Programme focuses on   
transforming your Rotary Club while becoming an extraordinary Rotarian or Rotaractor.  
Modules  topics included: Being coachable; Listening; actions; Change, Past and future 
based thinking and conversations;   Evaluating your Rotary or Rotaract club, The Game of 
Rotary, Integrity and the impact ladder. 

District Governor Kenneth addressing the 8th Edition 
of the Annual Chief Executive’s Forum 2017 

7 

Rtn Deo Kalikumutima 
made an addition to D9211 
Major  Donors list on    
October 30, 2017.  He 
joined Rotary on April 21, 
2017.  He is a member of  
RC Kampala  Metropolitan 

TRF Recognition  

His classification is Legal Services.  His Sponsor is  
President Reagan Amanya. 
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ROTARY MAKING A DIFFERENCE—RC KAMPALA SOUTH—BOAT CRUISE 

ROTARY DAR MARATHON 
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ROTARY MAKING A DIFFERENCE– FAMILY HEALTH DAYS 
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ROTARY MAKING A DIFFERENCE 
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ROTARY MAKING A DIFFERENCE 
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ROTARY MAKING A DIFFERENCE– COUNTRY TRAININGS 

YOUR SEAT IS SET 
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ROTARY MAKING A DIFFERENCE– COUNTRY TRAININGS 

I have recently graduated 
from the Rotary          
Leadership Institute  
graduate class after   
completing Part 1, 2 and 
3 of the undergraduate 

course. Two things have struck me 
about the class.  The first is the fact 
that in spite of their heavy schedules, 
our facilitators not only make the 
time to teach us or better still lead the 
discussions in the classes over a    
period of two months but they also 
pay to do so just as we their students 
do. This is in humility for me.  A clear 
example of what it means to offer 
“Service Above Self”. More critically 
however, the class is an in-depth   
reflection of why I am a Rotarian in 
the first place.  Apart from an        
opportunity to make new friends and 
acquaintances the class was a period 
of self reflection or more    specifically 
self analysis regarding who I am, what 
my strengths and weaknesses are and 
how to use them or channel them 
towards improving not only myself 
but also my Rotary Club.  My eyes 
were opened to the fact that I am the 
change that  my Rotary club is waiting 
for.  That I should be able to apply my 
faculties, my vantage points, my    
contacts, my energies to improve the      
performance of my club from where it   
currently is to where I want  it to be.  
My experience of the graduate class 
was  therefore worthwhile.  Anyone 
who is interested in becoming a   
leader of their club should attend this 
training for it helps almost literally dig 
out the leader in you.  It also         
challenges one to realize that they 
need not be a leader with a title in 
order to effect change within and  
outside their clubs.  Like PDG Tusu 
cautioned we need to prioritize     
leadership in our homes first, our 
busineses second and then in our 
Rotary clubs, We should not get the 
priorities wrong. 

Daniel Ruhweza is a member of the  

Rotary Club of  Kampala North 

By Rtn. Daniel Ruhweza 

WHAT PARTICIPANTS SAY! 

Every individual’s 
experience of       
Rotary is unique. 
When I joined the 
Rotaract Club of 
Kampala Ssese    
Islands, in July 2015, 
I was not sure what 

to expect because unlike most clubs 
whose  primary focus is the           
guarantee of some financial benefit, 
Rotary and its      functions are   
premised on service beyond self. The    
challenge here is to find    purpose in 
an environment that does not     
promise any immediate gain other 
than to contribute to a collective 
effort that will benefit others.  I 
joined the Undergraduate Class at the 
Rotary Leadership Institute (RLI) in 
August 2016 in an attempt to        
understand why Rotary was the   
exceptional association it is. The first 
course was about identifying,        
harnessing and improving your     
leadership skills. I was amazed by the 
volume and quality of information 
and resources that the RLI faculty had     
prepared for the Programme. On the 
back of my RLI  experience the       
previous year, I was greatly  honored 
to be invited again to attend the 
Graduate Class this year in             
September. I was the only  Rotaractor 
in the Classroom and this realization 
filled me with a great sense of pride. 
In fact the Rotarians in  attendance, 
on noticing that my nametag read 
“RCT KLA SSESE” must have thought 
that I was in the wrong place. The 
training as a whole,   however,      
addresses the    challenge involved in 
identifying the purpose of Rotary; 
What is  Rotary?; What does it stand 
for?; What are the administrative 
challenges involved and, Are they 
universal or unique to a few Rotary 
clubs?. However, the nature of the 
training also poses some vital       
questions on a personal level - it   
creates a reality check in your life. As 
we pondered challenges and         
solutions involved in the                  
environment of  Rotary, it soon     
became clear communication and 
leadership were the most  important 
common factor in all that we         
discussed.  The solutions we          
identified to the challenges our clubs 
faced all involved improving our   
communication and  leadership  

Being new to Rotary 
and being          
hopelessly  curious, 
I jumped at the  
opportunity to learn 
more through the 

Rotary Leadership Institute. The      
institute seeks to    improve         
leadership skills and Rotary 
knowledge amongst   Rotarians, or 
even aspiring Rotarians. It has been 
a worthwhile  experience.  

The first part, the  undergraduate, 
was more about learning the             
mechanics of things like how the 
Rotary Foundation works, how to 
create vibrant clubs. Then came the 
graduate class. It focused on not just  
building lively clubs, but perfect 
clubs by challenging us to see              
possibilities over the horizon       
without  being hobbled by past    
experience. It also dealt with how to 
live as a Rotarian. We know that 
listening is important. Just how was            
demonstrated through a simple    
exercise. Each person in a pair was   
given different instructions outside 
the hearing of the other. Mine was 
to tell my partner the values I live 
by. The   moment I started to speak, 
she picked up her phone and kept 
herself busy. I said some more, 
thinking I was talking gibberish. 
Nothing changed. I seethed. It was 
the same across the room, as we 
found out in plenary. The point was 
that to listen is to look your          
interlocutor in the eye, to set aside 
your phone and computer. It is to 
give that person full attention so 
that you not only listen, but actually 
hear. This is partly how we create 
meaningful relationships,           
meaningful clubs where everyone is  
valued. Hearing each other makes 
for a kinder world.  As it turns out, 
the things we learned in all of the 
five  classes are not just good in 
making one a great Rotarian. The 
lessons apply in the home, at work, 
and in the Rotary club. To live as a 
Rotarian is to live as a decent human  
being. This is a challenge well worth 
pursuing. And I will start by going 
easy on that smartphone. 

Bernard Tabaire is a member of the 
Rotary Club of  Kisugu Victoria View 

By Rtcr. Rosemary Kiggundu 

skills.   
 
The reality is that the           
governance and administrative 
challenges many clubs face can 
only be solved by competence 
in leadership; being purposeful 
and intentional at your       
leadership. A good leader 
should not allow themselves to 
be stuck in the past. The world 
is always evolving and      
sometimes it is best to look 
out for the possibility in new 
things as opposed to the old 
way of doing things.  
 
Listening (patient and inclusive 
gathering of information) to 
the people you lead is          
paramount. You cannot solve 
problems that you are not 
even aware exist; issues 
affecting the people you are 
leading. This is closely followed 
by integrity and  accountability 
as well as honesty (being true 
to your word). These, for me, 
are some of the vital and most 
admirable qualities of a leader.  
The most  important thing that 
I learnt is that you cannot be a 
leader in selective                 
circumstances. You have to 
practice         responsibility and              
responsible conduct at all 
times. The qualities that      
identify an individual as a   
leader should be evident 
across all aspects of their life. 
The best way to improve    
yourself as a leader is to     
exercise your leadership skills 
right from your home/        
family,  the work place, then 
within your clubs and finally to 
the rest of the world.  My   
journey as an RLI student has 
been a life changing             
experience. I would advise 
every guest of Rotary to     
explore this opportunity as a 
way of   transforming         
themselves as   leaders, but 
even better, as extra            
ordinary Rotarians.  

Josephine N. Kiggundu  is a 
member of  

Rotaract club of  Kampala Ssese 
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By Rtn. Bernard Tabaire 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

           
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

District Governor Ken visit to clubs—Pictorial 

RC Najjeera 

Arrival at Kalangala 

RC Nkumba 

RC Kalangala RC Kajjansi 

RC Nsangi 

RC Pugu 
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District Governor Ken visit to clubs—Pictorial 

RC Seeta  RC Makindye West 

RC Bweyogerere Central 

RC Rubaga Lake View 

Kabutemba Project 

RC Namugongo 

RC Portbell 

RC Najjera 

RC Muyenga Sunday Sunset 
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Kenneth Wycliffe Mugisha,  District Governor 2017 - 2018   
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Kenneth Wycliffe Mugisha,  District Governor 2017 - 2018   
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